
 

Dear Neighbors, 

As many of you know the NYS budget process this year was quite dynamic to say the least. The COVID-19 
pandemic impacted our families, neighborhoods, and communities, and our economy. The mandate for state 
legislators was to address the harm that this pandemic has caused all the social inequities that it exacerbated 
all while addressing the years of austerity that our schools, local governments, and social services have 
experienced. We had many big wins in this budget not only with respect to directing the use of the needed 
short-term federal aid but also state funding to build a stronger economy to foster a transition out of this 
recession. I am deeply grateful to have such engaged, thoughtful, and well-informed constituents: your calls 
and letters throughout the budget process guided my advocacy within negotiations and your notes of 
encouragement gave me renewed energy during the longest days.  

 

With the pace of vaccinations rapidly increasing, and the federal American Rescue Plan bringing much-
needed temporary relief to Tompkins and Cortland counties, there are brighter days ahead. The Biden 
Administration’s American Rescue Plan delivers critical emergency funding to our state this year. With a 
significant budget gap caused by the pandemic, a lack of federal help will have led to layoffs, higher taxes on 
working families, and cuts to essential services. The Biden Administration and the majority party in Congress 
came through for New Yorkers and we are grateful. But this critical funding is designed for short-term 
immediate recovery efforts; the 2021-22 budget includes this funding but also makes state investments 
needed for sustained growth.  

  



Over the last 10 years there have been a number of tax cuts on the wealthy including personal income tax 
cuts, corporate tax cuts, and tax cuts on luxury properties. In this 2021-22 state budget we committed to 
rectify this trend and ensure millionaires and the biggest businesses in the state that make millions in profits 
pay their fair share. Simultaneously the budget that we passed last week includes emergency grant funds for 
small businesses in the hardest hit industries, like restaurants, entertainment and agriculture. To this end, I 
was proud to carry the Corporate Tax bill (A4595) through this budget season which was included in the final 
budget we passed last week. My bill was one of six revenue raiser bills put forward as the Invest in Our New 
York package.  

  

While this budget does not go as far as we hoped to address the many needs of New Yorkers, we were 
successful in increasing the corporate tax rate from 6.5% to 7.25% for corporate franchise taxpayers with 
incomes over $5 million. In addition, it increases the existing top tax rate from 8.82% to 9.65% for those with 
incomes between $1 million ($2 million for joint filers) and $5 million, to 10.3% for those with incomes between 
$5 million and $25 million, and to 10.9% for those with incomes over $25 million. The business tax proposals 
are expected to generate $1.1 billion annually, while maintaining a smaller rate for smaller businesses. 
Overall, the new tax structure is estimated to generate $3.5 billion in fiscal year 2021-2022 and $4.3 billion in 
2022-23. 

 

The State Legislature prioritized fiscal policies to recover and rebuild from this pandemic and rejected the 
continuation of decades of austerity measures and cuts to critical services. This budget, for example, includes 
significant additional funding for K through 12 and higher education, offers significant rent and mortgage relief, 
and helps small businesses rebound. 

  

https://nyassembly.gov/leg/?bn=4595


Over the next few weeks, I will share some additional highlights included in the 2021-2022 budget. In addition, 
we will share details regarding the implementation of these critical programs as they are rolled out. In the 
meantime, if you have any questions about specific programs and resources included in the state budget, 
please give the office a call and we will do our best to find answers for you. 

  

In good health, 

 

Dr. Anna R. Kelles 

Assemblymember, 125th A.D. 

  

 


